

## **Boy Scouts of the Philippines**

**National Office** 

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez St., Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph Website: www.scouts.org.ph

Tels. (632) 528 0555 \* 527 8317 to 20 \* Telefax: (632) 528 0577

10 October 2022

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM No. 66, s. 2022

TO

ALL NATIONAL OFFICE DIRECTORS, REGIONAL SCOUT

DIRECTORS, LOCAL COUNCIL SCOUT EXECUTIVES AND

LOCAL COUNCIL OFFICERS-IN-CHARGE

**SUBJECT** 

**VALIDITY OF OLD MEMBERSHIP CERTIFICATES** 

This has reference to the concerns of Local Councils pertaining to the validity of the old Membership Certificates for Scouts and Adults issued before the CoViD19 Pandemic and those that were issued earlier this year bearing the names and signatures of past BSP officials.

Please be informed that all previously issued Scout Membership Certificates shall be valid until 31 December 2023 and all previously issued Adult Membership Certificates shall be valid until 31 December 2022 while the provided name and signature of the present Secretary General shall be stamped by Local Council Registration Officers over the space provided to attest the veracity of the Membership Certificate.

For information, guidance and compliance of all concerned.

DIOSDADO M. SAN ANT

Officer-in-Charge

Office of the Secreta

cc: Office of the National President Office of the Secretary General Office of the Deputy Secretary General National Office Directors/Office Heads Regional Scout Directors Resident Auditor, Commission on Audit Local Council Scout Executives/Officers-in-Charge Central Records File

DSG.RCP/fba